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 Annual Meeting Minutes
April 16, 2015
Call to order
President Jeff Lange called to order the Annual meeting of the Tecumseh Woods Board at 7:00pm on April 16, 2015 at Greene Street Church.
Roll call
 The following persons were present: Jeff Lange, President; Curt South V.P.; Jeff Heath, Assist. Treasurer; Kelly Meckstroth/Membership; Dawn Widney,Social Director/Public Relations; Derek Casto,Maintenance; Ronnie Fitchpatrick Treasurer; Jill Trevino, Secretary
Absent: Eddie Palmer; Board Member
TW Members in attendance- Shani Karn, Kelly Hildebrand.
The minutes of the last meeting were approved as written-per Board Member unanimous acceptance via e-mail prior to this meeting.
Reports
President- Jeff L. began the meeting with welcoming the TW members present for the annual meeting. He expressed thanks to the Board Members who have helped to date this Spring with getting the TW property in shape for the upcoming season. He reviewed some of the work that has been done, along with identifying some of the tasks yet to be completed. The work dates /times which have been posted on the website for members to receive credit for next year’s dues are 4/25, 5/2, 5/16 from 10am-3pm. Clarification was given regarding the discount available, Members may receive a $50.00 discount towards the 2016 dues if 4 hours of work is documented by a family member for either season opening or closing of the 2015 year. Jeff shared that Dawn, Kelly, and he had been spent time interviewing candidates for both the Pool Manager as well as the Lifeguard positions for the upcoming season. The hiring of staff is to be discussed in Executive Session of the Board following the conclusion of the Annual Meeting.
Vice President – Curt will be working on the revision of the current Tecumseh Woods By-Laws. It has been some time since they were updated and over the past year, Board Members agree that they need some clarifications and updates to better reflect the functions of the Board.
Treasurer- Ronnie indicated that there is approximately $2,000 in the Operating Fund and $2,000 in the Capital Improvement Fund. The insurance has been paid. Jeff H. (Assist. Treasurer) was able to wrap up the details with getting the Board liability insurance policy in place and active 4/8/15 through our current carrier, McColloch- Baker. He had distributed copies of the policy prior to this meeting to all Board Members.
Membership/Marketing- Kelly reported that Membership is currently at 156- 18% or 27 members have paid their 2015 dues to date. The stated deadline sent with the dues payment notice is 4/30/15 and members who have not paid in full by opening day, 5/23/15, will not be permitted to use the pool. She has sent letters with Lifetime membership applications to the 12 Annual members to see if any would convert their memberships to Lifetime status this year, as an annual membership is only available for the first year of membership.. There are 3 current members who have chosen to go inactive this year, 3 members have withdrawn (2 of these are older and don’t utilize the pool any longer), One member is deceased and there is a previous member who is coming back. Kelly indicated that the plan for the Chamber insert for April/May distribution is in place as well as the flyer to go home with Piqua City Schools children at the end of the school year. Kelly shared with the group a copy of the insert. Both of these will provide information about Tecumseh Woods which will hopefully attract some community interest with the goal of increasing membership. Kelly advised that Swim Team registration is set for 4/26/15. 
Maintenance- Derek advised that he had received approval from the state for the new pump vac for the Baby Pool .This was a similar process we went through with the tank for the Main Pool last year. Once the new pump was put in, it was found that we needed to upgrade the electric from 20amp.to 30amp. Plans are in place for finishing the electrical upgrade so that the Baby Pool is fully functioning by opening day. This remains the top priority and it is anticipated that this will not be an issue. There is a hole in the pump house floor that will need to be repaired prior to filling the pool. Last year all of the pool water drained through the hole at the end of the season. Other issues in addition to tree cutting and touch up painting include some patching that needs to be done in the deep end of the pool by the diving boards which is planned prior to filling the pool. The target date for filling the pool is 5/7 or 5/8 to try and take advantage of the natural sun warmth. The plan for the first week after the 5/23/15 opening will be reduced hours as Piqua City schools are not out for the summer until 5/29/15. There is fencing material which was donated to extend the fence around the Baby Pool, but this won’t be able to be utilized through Board Member labor until all of the necessary pool repairs have been made. Kelly Hildebrand, TW Member, asked about the potential for an area such as a firepit for campfire or barbeque. There was an area a few years ago that was used for this purpose. There are two current available grills for member use, but one is not in great shape. Kelly M. indicated that she has one that they do not use and she will donate it to TW. There are holes to be repaired in the pool house and a door and cabinet to be added. Derek has a source for the door at no cost, the needed cabinet is still not found as the resources have been priced at regular retail. It was suggested that a request for available resources be placed on the website. We may have members with services, goods or resources that are untapped. They may not know the needs and may be willing to offer assistance if these are made known. Jeff L. thanked TW member Shani Karn for her husbands’ (Travis) past help with repairing the exterior lights. So far this year all of the lights appear to be working. The problem with trash being scattered in between trash pick-ups was revisited. It is cost prohibitive to have a dumpster, so the solution appears to be some kind of an enclosure to keep wildlife and weather out. This is added to the maintenance list for resolution.
Social Director/Public Relations- Dawn reported that the plans for the annual Chicken Dinner fundraiser are in place. The date is July 18th from 5-7pm and Romer’s will once again be the caterer. They were easy to work with last year as they essentially bring everything and all that needed to be supplied was labor to put the meal boxes together. The event ran smoothly. The price went up slightly to $4.45 per dinner and we will go from $8.00 to $8.50 per dinner so to keep our profit margin acceptable. The event will include a free open swim for guests. Dawn agreed to serve as Chairperson again this year.
 The meeting was adjourned by President Jeff at 8:00pm. The next meeting is scheduled for Sunday, May 3, 2015 at 7:00pm at the Pool. 

Respectfully Submitted,
Jill Trevino, Secretary
Tecumseh Woods Board 

